
 
Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting 

Minutes 
November 8, 2018 

 
Debbie Haeberle, President, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Presentation—Debbi Haeberle 

Debbi presented flowers and a check from the Guild to Linda Boynton de Sepulveda for her 
service in 2017 and 2018 as President.  Other presentations were Roxanne’s gift certificates 
from both Carol Hart and Roxanne’s store and a beautiful angel pin from the Guild.  The pin 
has special significance for Linda because during her years working in palliative care she 
always wore an angel pin to signify the “angel on her shoulder”.  She told her patients she 
was the angel on their shoulders. 
 

Announcements—Debbi 
• The December 13 Guild meeting is a holiday potluck.  There will be no Treasure Table or 

Library, but other activities such as the Raffle and Block of the Month will carry on as 
usual.  The Guild has hired a magician from the Magic Castle for entertainment; the 
show will last about 30-45 minutes.  Debbi and friends will set up for the dinner. 

• There will be no Board meeting in December. 
• There will be a speaker in January 2019, but in February there will be a special program 

to honor past presidents.  The honorees have been asked to bring their first quilt and a 
photo of themselves with the quilt. 

 
Additional Announcements—Rosana Swing 

• Joan Watts will put the commission checks from the show Boutique in the mail next 
week. 

• The Christmas Boutique will be on December 13. 
• Tonite is the last chance for Road to California bus tickets at $50.  The price in 

December is $55 and $60 in January.   The bus will pick up at 3 locations: the Airbus 
depot in Goleta, St. Andrews church, and the Casitas Pass IHop in Carpinteria.  Tickets 
for non-member guests are $60. 

 
Block of the Month—Bee Saunders 

• The first drawing winner was Betty Kelley who declined.  The second drawing was Kika 
Hutchings 

• The BOM for next month is Starry Holiday Sky which was last done in 2011.  
Embellishments can be added to the block, if desired. 

 
Membership—Gwynn Hladyniuk (for Annette Goena) 

• Reminder to sign in when you arrive at the meeting 
• New members: 

Ellen Singer—returning member 
Barbara Thorn—from Utah 
 

Axxess Books—Gwynn Hladyniuk 



Twenty two Santa Barbara and one Ventura books have been sold for a $299 profit for the 
Guild. 
 

Satellite Groups—Isabel Downs 
• Three groups have not reported: 
 Grateful Threads 
 Loosey Goosies 
 Unique Quilters 
 (Note: the Grateful Threads and Unique Quilters have since reported) 
• Seven members are interested in joining a group. 
• The Daisy group working at Direct Relief welcomes any additional member. 
• Carol Hart has offered to start a group for anyone wishing to learn hand quilting. 

 
Challenge Quilt—Carol Hart 

The Challenge this year is to create a 12” quilt that can be used at the Quilt Show to warn 
viewers not to touch the quilts.  Pre-cut fusible lettering is available from Roxanne’s. 
 

Break—10 minutes 
 
Raffle Winners 
 #3  Janis Meloy 
 #1  Lynn Manchester 
 #2  Mary Wenzel 
Show and Tell 

Member Name of Quilt Main Colors 

Webs
ite 

OK? 
(Yes/
No) 

Michelle Garbarino Scrappy Stars Multi   

Linda Estrada Placemats Multi   

Kathy Piasecki Halloween Quilt Multi   

Barbara LaPlante Laina & Chris Reed Multi OK 

Patty Latourell Falling Leaves 
Brown w 
leaves OK 

Lynn Manchester Never Again Blue/white OK 

Linda Boynton De Sepulveda Spooktacular Black/Orange Yes 

Suzanne Zanesco 
Blockheads challenge a la 
Freddy Moran     

 
Program—Linda and Carl Sullivan 

Helmina introduced the Sullivans who took us through their history from theater, television, 
and film production to forming the Colourwerx fabric and quilt pattern design company and 
presented a number of colorful, fun quilts. 
 



The meeting adjourned at 8:37 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
Sherry Lafler, Recording Secretary 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 


